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    The Vine 
St. John’s Evangelical Lutheran Church & School Newsletter 

                               MARCH 2023 
“Leading people into a growing relationship with Jesus Christ, His followers, and His world.” 

____________________________________________________________________________________________________________  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Forgive 
Why Should We and How Can We? 

 
Jesus calls us to forgive one another as we have been forgiven.  In The Lord’s Prayer, He turns that 

around and instructs us to ask to be forgiven in the same way we forgive others.  What is very clear 

is that it is very important to the Lord that His followers lead lives of mercy and forgiveness in our 

dealings with others 

 

But how do we do this?  Doesn’t forgiveness let people off the hook?  What if I don’t feel like 

forgiving?  Does God really expect me to forgive everyone? 

 

In our Lent Midweek series, we will explore forgiveness, both the forgiveness we have received 

from the Lord and the forgiveness He calls us to extend to others.  

 

 March 1 – What Forgiveness Is 

 March 8 – What We Need in Order to Forgive 

 March 15 – Christ in the Passover (Special presentation by “Jews for Jesus”) 

 March 22 – God’s Forgiveness and Ours 

 March 29 – Forgiveness and Reconciliation 

_____________________________________________ 

  

EASTER BREAKFAST   Easter Breakfast will be a 

full go once again on Easter Sunday! You are invited to join 

us! We will post the times and details soon, but in the 

meantime, if you would like to get involved please contact 

Kevin Mathison:    kevin@stjohnslutheran.net 
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Lent Sunday Worship Series 

“Heart-to-Heart Talks” 
 

We remember important heart-to-heart talks in our lives, when important truths and 

feelings are shared and discussed.  Whether between a parent and child, between friends, or 

loved ones, sometimes these conversations can deepen relationships, repair hurts or lead to 

helpful changes. 

 

In our Lent Sunday worship series, “Heart-to-Heart Talks,” we will look at six conversations 

with Jesus.  As people come seeking answer to the questions, or making claims about their 

faith, or wondering who He is, Jesus engages, challenges, and encourages. 

 

What would we ask Jesus, if we could meet him at night or at noon, in the wilderness or in 

the garden? And how might He answer us? 

 

 March 5 – Jesus and Nicodemus 

 March 12 – Jesus and the Woman at the Well 

 March 19 – Jesus and the man born blind 

 March 26 – Jesus and Martha, the sister of Lazarus 

 

Sunday Bible Classes 
“Digging Deeper” 
Pastor Mike’s is based on the sermon and readings for worship that day, along with any 
questions from those in attendance.  This will provide an opportunity to dig deeper into 
themes and questions raised in the sermon, as well as a deeper study into the assigned 
readings for the day, or any questions that those in attendance may have. 
 

“Romans: Part 2” 
Joel Wahlers has resumed the second half of a study on Paul’s letter to the Romans on 
Sundays after worship in Room 8.  The study will resume with Romans Chapter 8.  He will 
be making use of Right Now Video teaching by J.D. Greear.   
_____________________________________________________________________________ 
 

We are studying the book of Philippians, which will include some 

video, and a Bible study guide. We're getting this via Right Now 

Media.  Please join us on Tuesday, March 7
th

 & 21
st
 at 10 AM in the 

sanctuary. 
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Endowment Fund Application 
The purpose of the St. John’s Endowment Fund is to receive, to manage and to distribute funding to 

support and implement the mission and vision of St. John’s Lutheran Church.   Please refer to the 

Endowment Fund By-Laws for a complete description of what the funds may be used for, and how 

they are managed: The Endowment fund by-laws can be found on the St. John’s website on the 

“Ministry Documents” page of the “Resources” tab. 

 

The Endowment Fund Committee is receiving applications for 2023 disbursements from the fund.  

The deadline for applications is March 15, 2023.  Please send or drop off applications to the church 

office.  The Endowment Fund Committee will review all applications and make recommendations 

to the Board of Directors.  The Endowment application can be found on the St. John’s website on 

the “Ministry Documents” page of the “Resources” tab. 

_________________________________________ 

 
 
Join us before our Wednesday night Lent services for a soup supper at 6:00 PM.  At the time of this 

printing, we only need one more Soup Supper to be covered, March 29
th
.  The sign-up sheet is in 

the Narthex. 

___________________________________________________ 

 St. John's Lutheran School Now Hiring 
Preschool Teacher's Aide 

St. John's Lutheran Preschool is looking to hire a teacher's aide who is hardworking, nurturing, 
educated, experienced, is creative, a team player, and loves children. 
 
This is an afternoon position - hours needed from 12:00-5:30 p.m. for a total of 20 hours per week.  
 
Qualifications:  

 6 units completed or enrolled in early childhood education courses  

 Child, Adult CPR and First Aid certificate  

 Live scan fingerprint clearance  

 Mandated reporter training certification  

 Strong communication skills with children, parents, and co-workers 
 

To apply, please email your resume to jdahl@stjohnsnapa.org  
Thank you for your interest in employment at St. John's Lutheran Preschool. 

 

 

 

https://stjohnslutheran.net/wp-content/uploads/2014/05/endowment_bylaws.pdf
https://stjohnslutheran.net/wp-content/uploads/2014/05/endowment_bylaws.pdf
mailto:jdahl@stjohnsnapa.org
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SO, WHAT’S NEW AT THE FARM? 
                  Submitted by Ted Zimmerman 
 
While winter is a quieter time at the Farm, and that is 

much appreciated by the volunteers, that doesn’t mean 

that there aren’t tasks that are still being tended. Tools 

have been sharpened and a new organization system has 

been created for their storage.  The processing table has been releveled and renovated with a 

new working surface. Wood chips have been scattered by tractor and raked by volunteers to aid 

in weed control.  Some noxious weeds have been removed to keep them from seeding and 

spreading, and we have rescued the garlic plants from the tall grasses. Soon the fruit trees will 

have their trunks repainted to prevent sunburn.  Even though they grow their own “floppy hats” 

to protect themselves from the sun, they are vulnerable to sunburn until the foliage fully 

emerges. Very shortly the cover crop will be mown, rototilled into the soil, in preparation for 

future planting.  So, then, there is more going on than might first appear. 

 

There is a new wrinkle to the Mission Farm program this year which already began in mid-

February. The Day School and the Farm are collaborating in order to give the young people a 

chance to get more involved in serving others through the Farm’s Mission, and to learn more 

about food production, and perchance to fall in love with gardening.  Every Wednesday a small 

group of students will join the volunteers at the Farm in some specific Farm project.  Some of 

the first of them coming out will help plant seeds in soil pots to produce seedlings for future 

transplanting.  This is far more cost-efficient than getting seedlings from the nurseries.  It also 

helps us get an earlier start in food production, to have young plants in the ground soon after 

the fear of frost passes (usually mid-April).  We are able to harvest as much as two weeks 

earlier this way.  

 

When planting and transplanting time arrives, we will need many helping hands. Watch for 

calls for Farm Work Days. Otherwise, you are welcome to join us any Monday, Wednesday 

and Saturday mornings from 9 to 11:30. 

____________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Youth ministry at St. John's has been flowing well so 

far in this new year! March will include much of the 

same as far as events go with Surge & Confirmation. 

Surge will be meeting on Tuesday the 7
th

, 14
th

, & 28
th

 

from 6-7:30pm. Confirmation will look a bit different 

during Lent due to the midweek services, but we will 

worship together and gather for small group time each 

Wednesday as well!  
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St. John’s Facebook Group 
 

Are you on Facebook?  Have you joined the St. John’s Facebook Family Group?  Please click here to 

join and participate in Facebook Live events, discussion and more. 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/stjohnsfamilynapa 
 

Why join our Facebook Group?  We are planning live devotional events, prayer times, as well as other 

interactive events.  Our group is a great place to encourage one another and walk together as a family of 

God.  In this time when gathering in person is so difficult, this is an option to fellowship together. 
 

Also, if you have something you'd like to see us talk about or promote on social media, please use the 

same contact info. 
  

              

 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
You are invited to join the Large Print Ministries Group 

We’ll be meeting in Room 10 on the following dates: 
Monday/Tuesday:  March 13/14 and 27/28  

 (9:00-11:30) 
 

________________________________________________________________________ 

 

  @sjlcnapa     @sjlcnapa     @stjohnsnapa 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/stjohnsfamilynapa
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OFFERING UPDATE 
 

Actual Offering Income for Jan:   $50,429. 

Total Offerings for FY22/23 (as of 31 Jan 23):  $418,945 which is 2.75% or $11,208 

above our budgeted offering income. 
 

Total expenses are in line with our budget and we paid all bills received.  *The budget amount 

shown below is based on the ten-year average offering received for that time period.  

Meditation: 

“Bring the full tithe into the storehouse, that there may be food in My house.  And thereby put 

Me to the test, says the LORD of hosts, if I will not open the windows of heaven for you and pour 

down for you a blessing until there is no more need.  I will rebuke the devourer for you, so that it 

will not destroy the fruits of your soil, and your vine in the field shall not fail to bear, says the 

LORD of hosts.  Then all nations will call you blessed, for you will be a land of delight, says the 

LORD of hosts.” (Malachi 3:10-12)(ESV) 
 

God Blesses Us for our Giving 
 

By faith, we understand that the best investment we can make with our money is investing or giving 

it to God.  Throughout Scripture, when a command to give is stated, along with that command is a 

reference to the blessings that the giver will enjoy.  These blessings come in many forms.  For 

 $350,000

 $360,000

 $370,000

 $380,000

 $390,000

 $400,000

 $410,000

 $420,000
 $407,737  

 $418,945  

OFFERINGS YTD THROUGH JAN 

OFFERING INCOME FY22/23 

FY22/23 Budget Based 
on 10-Yr Average Giving 

FY22/23 Actual 
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example, in Proverbs 11:25, “A generous man will prosper; he who refreshes others will himself be 

refreshed.”  In Proverbs 19:17 Solomon tells us: “He who is kind to the poor lends to the Lord, and 

[God] will reward him for what he has done.”  God has ordained that, when we give generously, 

we receive generously.   

As Christians, we should give without expectation of receiving anything in 

return.  However, our gracious God, Who loves us so much, thrills to bless us.  

He has put within us the joy of giving and finding reward in another's pleasure.  

 

Through Malachi, the Lord offers a double blessing to those who will be 

obedient in bringing their tithes to the temple.  He promises to reward them 

materially through plentiful harvests.  He promises that, if they will honor Him 

with their tithes, He will prosper them beyond their dreams.  Their crops will 

produce abundantly, and none of their fruit will spoil on the vine.  The second 

part of the blessing is that surrounding nations will see this and realize the 

special protection that God gives them.  "Test Me in this," God said.  Are you willing to test God 

with your earnings?  Are you willing to bring your tithes to your church before you pay your bills?  

Are you worried about the mortgage, the clothes, the groceries, and the transportation?  Jesus said, 

“ . . . do not worry about your life, what you will eat or drink; or about your body, what you will 

wear . . . your heavenly Father knows that you need them.  But seek first His kingdom and His 

righteousness and all these things will be given to you as well" (Matthew 6:25, 32-33).   

 

Test Him!  "Remember this: Whoever sows sparingly will also reap sparingly 

and whoever sows generously will also reap generously" (2 Corinthians 9:6).  

Are you willing to sow generously?  You are free to sow generously and then 

to receive God's promise that you will also reap generously.  "Give, and it will 

be given to you.  A good measure, pressed down, shaken together and running 

over, will be poured into your lap.  For with the measure you use, it will be 

measured to you" (Luke 6:38).  It is inevitable that, when you give, you will 

receive, for that is the way our giving heavenly Father has planned it. 

 

“Be careful not to do your acts of righteousness before men, to be seen by them.  If you do, you will 

have no reward from your Father in heaven.  So when you give to the needy, do not announce it 

with trumpets, as the hypocrites do . . . to be honored by men.  I tell you the truth, they have 

received their reward in full" (Matthew 6:1-2).  God pours out spiritual blessings on us when we 

least expect them.  When you are giving out of a desire to obey God's command and to help others, 

you will find blessings heaped up and running over.  These are blessings not understood by those 

outside the faith. 

 

Prayer:   

Lord, You are the provider and controller of all things.  Help me to put my trust and faith in You 

rather than in worldly things.  I thank You for Your wonderful love that was shown through Your 

Son, Jesus, and all Your wonderful blessings You show to me every day.  In Your precious name, I 

pray.  Amen.     
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Adapted from “12 Months of Congregational Stewardship” by Ronald J. and Phyllis J. Chewning, 

Stewardship Advisors, Inc. 
 

Unless otherwise indicated, all Scripture quotations are from The Holy Bible, New International Version. 

Grand Rapids: Zondervan Publishing House, 1984. 
 

Scripture quotations marked (ESV) are from The ESV® Bible (The Holy Bible, English Standard Version®), 

copyright © 2001 by Crossway, a publishing ministry of Good News Publishers.  Used by permission.  All 

rights reserved. 
 

Scripture quotations marked (ISV) are from The Holy Bible: International Standard Version. Release 2.0, 

Build 2015.02.09. Copyright © 1995-2014 by ISV Foundation. ALL RIGHTS RESERVED 

INTERNATIONALLY. Used by permission of Davidson Press, LLC. 

 

______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

Giving through Vanco Mobile is easy!  Just download the new app and create a 

new user profile in VANCO Mobile. 
_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Prayer & Praise is a Saturday night opportunity to join together with our St. John’s Family 

and beyond for a time of praising God through song and a time of prayer. We are super 

excited so help us spread the word!   Go to our Instagram & Facebook pages and share 

our post to let the Napa community know about Prayer & Praise. 

_________________________________________________________________________ 
 

 

  

 

When: Sunday, March 26 

Time: 5:00 PM ⏰ 

Where: Sanctuary 

 

https://www.instagram.com/stjohnsnapa/
https://www.facebook.com/sjlcnapa
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February was a very busy month for St. John’s Lutheran School.   
 
We started off the month celebrating World Cancer Day.  Our students donated over 
$1000 to the Queen of the Valley Cancer Wellness Program. This program offers a 
personalized exercise plan, nutritional and stress mastery counseling, and psycho-social 
and spiritual support at no charge to all cancer patients who reside in the Napa Valley, 
regardless of where they are treated, and for all cancer patients treated at the Queen,  
regardless of where they live. This program is fully funded through generous community support. 
 
The biggest highlight for February was the Lutheran Elementary School Tournament at Pacific 
Lutheran University in Tacoma, Washington.  LEST is a long held tradition here at SJL and we are 
excited that 67 students competed in Academics (Chess; Cubing; Knowledge Bowl – 2nd Place; 
Mathematics Competition- 2nd Place Team, Grade 5 – 3d Place Individual,  Grade 6- 3rd Place Individual, 
Grade 7- 22nd Place Individual, Grade 8- 2nd Place Individual; Robotics Competition - 2nd Place Boys and 
4th place Girls; Science Competition – 1st Place; Spelling Bee Grade 5- 2nd Place; Writing Grade 8 – 1st 
Place Poem, Grade 6- 1st Place Short Story, Grade 5 – 2nd Place Short Story), Athletics (Girls Basketball - 
won exhibition game; Boys Basketball - 2nd Place; Cheer and Dance – 1st Place Dance AND 1st Place 
Cheer; Swimming – 1st Place Top points Girls Grades ⅚, Top points Girls Grades ⅞, Top points Boys 
Grades ⅞) and Fine Arts (Art one Blue Ribbon,  six Red Ribbons, eight White Ribbons; Choral - Blue 
Ribbon; Dramatic Interruption 1st Place; Handbells - Blue Ribbon; Piano six Blue Ribbons; Original 
Oration 1st Place; 5th/6th Reader’s Theatre – 1st Place, 7th/8th Reader’s Theatre – 1st Place; Vocal Solo - 
six Blue Ribbons; Vocal Ensembles - three Blue Ribbons).  Faith Fradella is our 2023 LEST Champion of 
Character.   
 
It was such an exciting time for our students to interact with other Lutheran students from schools all 
over the Northwest (Oregon, Washington, Idaho, and California).   
 
 

On Tuesday, March 7th, we will be having a Dine and Donate at Hop Creek.  We invite you to come and 
support our 8th Grade Class. 
 
On Friday, March 31st, we will be having a Dine and Donate at Southside.  All proceeds from this Dine 
and Donate will go to LEST expenses. 

 
We are currently in the process of re-enrollment for the 2023-2024 school year and have openings in 
our school.  If you are interested in enrolling your child in our school, please do not hesitate to contact 
the school office at 707-226-7970.  

_________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

Men, join us every Saturday morning for fellowship at 7:30 AM and 

Bible Study at 8:00 - 9:00 AM    

Call Ron Johnson       for information.   
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LCC K-9 Comfort Dog 

Ministry Update 

To God be the Glory! 
 

The Lord is good to those whose hope is in Him, to the one who seeks 

Him; it is good to wait quietly for the salvation of the Lord. 

 (Lamentations 3:25-16) 

 

February was a busy month.  On Valentine’s Day, Rahab Comfort Dog and I 

were invited to an Air National Guard Resiliency Event at Moffett ANG Base 

where we greeted over 100 military personnel. It was fun to work with Team 

Rahab and fun to share  with our military heroes!  I look forward to Military 

Children’s month in April when I have been invited to a special picnic for 

military children in Fair Oaks.  
 

Immediately after this event my team began our drive to Phoenix for the 

annual Best Practices in Ministry Conference. Along the way we stopped in 

LA to visit with one of Isaiah, Barnabas, & Jael Comfort Dogs’ handlers 

and her husband.  They live in Indiana.  Their daughter has been in the 

hospital since last October with major health issues.  We spent an hour 

together while they shared their story and we finished the visit in prayer.  

They really miss their Comfort Dog team so I was glad to be able to 

provide hugs and love in their place!  I wish we could have seen their 

daughter but we were not allowed in the hospital.  Please pray for the 

Carroll family during this very difficult time. 
 

Once we arrived in Phoenix, I was joined by Micah, Lois, and Reuben 

Comfort Dogs as we spent time visiting with over 2,800 participants.  It 

was our job to let them know what a wonderful ministry this is and 

encourage their congregations to apply for an LCC dog of their own. 
 

May God bless you this Lenten season as we 

reflect on Christ’s suffering for our salvation.  

What a gift! 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

Remember, it is LCC’s and our policy to only go where invited.  
So if you would like Aaron to visit, please contact Tim or Christy 
Kramer at the church office.  We would be happy to schedule a 

visit!  707.255.0119   napavalleycomfortdogs.org 

Aaron Comfort Dog    
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DATE             COUPLE             YEARS   

8 Steven & Christi Jeffery 37 

9 Pastor Mark & Anne Heine 4 

11 Richard & Karen Dalen 64 

21 David & Kristin Goller 25 

31 Joshua & Roxana Wright 11 

31 Derek & Danielle Irwin 27  
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Stephen Ministry:  Asking for Help 
 

“Come to me, all you who are weary and burdened, 

and I will give you rest” 
Matthew 11:28 

 

     When Do We Need God’s Love Most?  Of course, we need that love every second of 

our lives, but at times God’s love is especially precious to us, such as when:  

 we lose a loved one  

 life becomes so confusing that we do not know where to turn 

 we are dealing with an illness, or caring for a loved one who is ill 

 or life just becomes meaningless, and depression sets in  

 

At times like these, it is especially important to have someone who cares.  Our 

congregation has seven trained Stephen Ministers who offer a ministry of Christian caring 

for those in need.   
 

     Suffering on our own is not God’s intent for us. In Genesis we read that God didn’t want 

the man to be alone “It is not good for the man to be alone.  I will make a helper suitable 

for him” (Genesis 2:18).  The New Testament underscores this theme with more than 50 

verses that contain the words “one another” with admonitions such as “love one another,” 

encourage one another,” build up one another,” and “pray for one another.”   Love, 

encourage, build up, and pray for each other. 
 

     Our Stephen Ministers know about receiving care.  Many of them have received care 

themselves at some point in their lives – something that has motivated them to provide care 

now.  They know how difficult it is to ask for help, but they also know the great personal 

and spiritual growth and healing that follow.  They know how to respond in a loving, 

caring, and nonjudgmental manner.  They are equipped, ready, and waiting to provide the 

comfort and care God very much desires you to have. 
 

     If you, or someone you know, is facing difficulties in life you are not alone. Take the 

courageous step of seeking help.  Open your heart to receiving God’s love and grace 

through another person.  Our Stephen Ministry offers the opportunity for a very 

confidential relationship with someone who will listen to you and provide you with care 

and encouragement, helping Christ to bring rest to your weary, burdened heart. 
Contact Penni Cremen 707-483-9321 or Pastor Mike at the church office 707-255-0119 for 

more information.    
                         Copyright © 2020 by Stephen Ministries, St. Louis 
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ATTENTION ALL CONCORDIA UNIVERSITY 

STUDENTS!! 
 

The congregation will now accept applications for student grants for the 

2023-2024 academic year.  All members of St. John's, who plan to attend any 

of our seven synodical universities or our two seminaries, are eligible to 

apply.  All you have to do is send a brief note to St. John's Ev. Lutheran 

Church, ATTN: Tim Kramer, or an e-mail to  

tkramer@stjohnslutheran.net, announcing your intent to enroll in the 2023-2024 academic year.   

All applications must include the following information: 
 

a) Your Name 

b) School Name 

c) Student ID or Account #  (if returning student) 

d) Degree you are pursuing 

e) Year and Level of study (e.g. Junior year, Undergrad; 5
th
 year, teacher certification, or 

student teaching; Graduate studies) 

f) Attending Fall Term or Spring Term (or both) 

g) Briefly explain why you’re attending Concordia and how you plan to use your 

studies/future vocation to shine the light of Christ and to witness for Jesus as His kingdom 

representative in the world. 
 

Deadline for applications is March 31, 2023.  Actual grant amount to each student is undetermined 

but will be based, in part, upon the number of students requesting assistance.  So, if you are 

considering attending a synodical university--even if you have not made a final decision--please 

send a brief note informing us of where you are in your decision process so that we can plan 

accordingly. 

 

SUPPORT OUR SCHOOL BY USING SCRIP 
Check the RaiseRight app and see if you are able to purchase it with Scrip. Quick and Easy!  
 

 
Scrip can be purchased in the School office or download the RaiseRight app to your phone, use 

the enrollment code below and shop right from your phone. For Amazon, all you will need to do 

is purchase a dollar amount, copy the code and paste it to your Amazon account. You are able 

to reload many of the grocery store gift cards right from your couch.   QVC shoppers~we 

receive 5% back!!  

Our Enrollment Code: 912E7L6F9161 

 

mailto:tkramer@stjohnslutheran.net
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MARCH BIRTHDAYS 
1 Soren De Young, Elora Stepp 

2 Beckett Koen, Kennith Reed 

5 Cindy Powers 

6 Colin Nicholson, Brody Rollin 

7 Aven Kampton 

8 Christian Craft 

9 Pastor Ted Zimmerman , Vicky Bartelt, Ryan Chagonjian,  

10 Sophie Alexander, Matthew Wahlers 

11 Paula Schweiger 

12 Debbie Kirkpatrick, Kari Perna, Gail Vandeburgt 

13 Isaac Anderson, Mac Engelbracht, Anne Heine 

14 Jacob Cremen, George Fleischmann 

15 Judy Biggs, Ronald Irwin 

16 Linda Hammond 

17 Caitlin Newton, Linda Reed 

18 Amelia Laws, Tony Nicholson 

19 Janelle Mason, Teresa Yeh 

20 Colette Hjerpe, David Newman 

21 Sarah Kramer, Brad Seiter 

22 Judie Arnett 

23 Nancy Ehlen 

25 Linda Harvey 

27 Douglas Messner 

28 Sandra Mehrens 

29 John Foottit, Sigrid Dobat, Cathy Hartwig, Caroline Zaia 

30 Myles Mathison 

31 Sophia Frey, Patrick Yoder, Logan Rodriquez 

 

 

Check us out on Social Media! 
 

  
 

 

 

 

  @sjlcnapa     @sjlcnapa     @stjohnsnapa 
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Daily Bible Readings for March 
  Psalm Old Testament New Testament 

1 Psalm 31:10-20 2 Chronicles 36 Acts 27:9-20 

2 Psalm 31:21-24 Ezra 1,2 Acts 27:21-38 

3 Psalm 32 Ezra 3 Acts 27:39-28:6 

4 Psalm 33:1-5 Ezra 4 Acts 28:7-16 

5 Psalm 121 Genesis 12:1-4a Romans 4:1-5,13-17; John 3:1-17 

6 Psalm 33:6-11 Ezra 5:1-6:12 Acts 28:17-31 

7 Psalm 33:12-22 Ezra 6:13-7:28 Romans 1:1-12 

8 Psalm 34:1-7 Ezra 8:1-20 Romans 1:13-25 

9  Psalm 34:8-18 Ezra 8:21-10:6 Romans 1:26-2:4 

10  Psalm 34:19-22 Ezra 10:7-44 Romans 2:5-16 

11  Psalm 35:1-10 Nehemiah 1:1-2:10 Romans 2:17-3:2 

12  Psalm 95 Exodus 17:1-7 Romans 5:1-11; John 4:5-42 

13  Psalm 35:11-18 Nehemiah 2:11-3:32 Romans 3:3-18 

14 Psalm 35:19-28 Nehemiah 4 Romans 3:19-31 

15 Psalm 36 Nehemiah 5:1-6:14 Romans 4:1-12 

16 Psalm 37:1-6 Nehemiah 6:15-7:73a Romans 4:13-25 

17  Psalm 37:7-15 Nehemiah 7:73b-8:18 Romans 5:1-11 

18  Psalm37:16-22 Nehemiah 9:1-10:27 Romans 5:12-6:4 

19  Psalm 23 1 Samuel 16:1-13 Ephesians 5:8-14; John 9:1-41 

20 Psalm 37:23-26 Nehemiah 10:28-11:36 Romans 6:5-16 

21 Psalm 37:27-33 Nehemiah 12:1-43 Romans 6:17-7:6 

22 Psalm 37:34-40 Nehemiah 12:44-13:14 Romans 7:7-20 

23  Psalm 38:1-8 Nehemiah 13:15-31 Romans 7:21-8:8 

24  Psalm 38:9-16 Esther 1 Romans 8:9-19 

25  Psalm 38:17-22 Esther 2:1-18 Romans 8:20-33 

26  Psalm 130 Ezekiel 37:1-14 Romans 8:6-11; John 11:1-45 

27  Psalm 39:1-6 Esther 2:19-3:15 Romans 8:34-9:7 

28  Psalm 39:7-13 Esther 4,5 Romans 9:8-21 

29  Psalm 40:1-8 Esther 6,7 Romans 9:22-33 

30  Psalm 40:9-17 Esther 8:1-9:17 Romans 10:1-13 

31  Psalm 41 Esther 9:18-10:3 Romans 10:14-11:6 
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3521 Linda Vista Ave. 

Napa, California  94558-2703 

 

 

 

 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our weekly sermons are available on the St. John’s website at:  www.stjohnslutheran.net.  

Visit our school website at:  www.stjohnsnapa.org  

Facilities Calendar Link:  https://teamup.com/ks059311afd6a21c57   

@sjlcnapa      @sjlcnapa   @stjohnsnapa 

 

https://www.instagram.com/explore/locations/248942728988437/st-johns-lutheran-church/ 

 
 

 

 

Church Rev. Michael A. Schmid, Lead Pastor (ext. 122) 

Phone:  (707) 255-0119 Mr. Tim Kramer, Business Administrator (ext. 121) 

Email: churchoffice@stjohnslutheran.net  Mrs. Christy Kramer, Church Office Manager (ext. 120) 

 Mr. Kevin Mathison, Dir. of Youth Ministry (ext. 106) or 255-7451  

   

 

School  
Phone:  (707) 226-7970 Dr. Christy Wood, Principal (ext. 103) 

Email:  kbroyles@stjohnsnapa.org  Mrs. Kristal Broyles, School Office Manager (ext. 101) 

Mrs. Joy Dahl, Director of Preschool (107) 
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